Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 513 July 2012

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Annual Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 8th June 2012. It was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman) (878469), Mrs P Bean (878392), B Parkinson (878373), N Anfield (878738) and S Wood (07834493302). Clerk BC Taylor (878060).

County Councillor Clare Wood and District Councillor Eric Hope were present as guests. Four members of the public were present including a representative from West Lilling.

Traffic Speeding through the Village: Mr Danny Westmoreland of the North Yorkshire Fire & Rescue Service (Group Manager, Scarborough and Ryedale Districts) explained how speed tests are carried out by the Service and went on to discuss the results of the recent tests carried out in Sheriff Hutton and West Lilling.

The aim of his group is to assist Police, local councils and others to look at the flow and speed of traffic. They have at their disposal 5 boxes which are used for prolonged periods of testing and have to be attached to permanent wooden posts in the area. The cost is £100 per deployment. A risk assessment has to be carried out for each installation. Some villages do not have suitable locations. Sites to be tested other than directly through the village have to be managed through a separate group within the Service.

Two tests were carried out. The first, in December 2011 in New Lane, opposite Wood's Garage, and the second in April 2012 between the bends in Finkle Street. Readings were taken in both directions, to and from York. They were carried out day and night over a period of 1 week for each location. Having analysed the results it was the view of the Service that there were no breaches of the law, the speed of traffic was mainly within the speed limits and so no remedial action was necessary. The results are available from the Clerk for inspection.

A test location in Lilling could not be identified. County Councillor Clare Wood said she thought there was a real problem in West Lilling. There will be another look at carrying out a test there.

Litter Bin: It was agreed to install a litter bin next to the bench near to Field House in York Road

Vacancy for Office of Councillors: No one has applied to be a councillor. It was agreed that the notice in the Village News should be repeated with greater emphasis on the responsibilities of the Council in looking after village affairs.

Planning Application: 12/00482/HOUSE: Mr M Iveson: Erection of single storey rear extension and side porch, formation of 2no. bay windows to front elevation and pitched roof to existing flat roofed extension and garage at Police House, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6SS The Council agreed to support the application on the basis that the applicant had addressed the concerns expressed by Ryedale DC for previous applications.

Repairs to Highways: It was agreed that the Clerk would get in touch with NYCC about the state of roads in the village and particularly potholes in East End and Castle View.

The next Meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Friday, 13th July 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Two Vacancies in the Office of Parish Councillor

Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1972 notice is given that two vacancies have arisen in the offices of Parish Councillor for the Parish of Sheriff Hutton and Cornborough.

The Parish Council is proposing to fill the vacancies by co-option and is inviting anybody living within three miles of the Parish or community to apply in writing for the post giving details of his or her background for consideration by the Council at its next meeting on Friday 13th July 2012.

Disappointingly there was no response to the Council's advertisement on the June edition of the magazine. Without the valued contribution of residents in this matter the interests of the village will not be protected.

All correspondence should be directed to the Clerk at The Mill House, Lilling, York YO60 6RP or by email to btaylor123@btinternet.com

Well Done

Daphne and I would like to thank all who were involved with the Jubilee Celebrations, we attended on the Monday and were made most welcome by every-one, it was so nice to see so many people talking to each other and making new friends.

The children were having a great time with the sports, the football match with the Mums and Dads was fun, some Dads not as fit as they thought.

Many thanks for all the effort put in by all concerned.

Eric Hope

Chairman Ryedale District Council

West Lilling. Village footpath blocked by Wheelie Bins, Hedges and Shrubs.

Several complaints have been received regarding the village footpath being obstructed either by Wheelie bins or overgrown hedges and shrubs as this makes it very difficult for pedestrians and pushchairs. The footpath is narrow and not in a good condition, so please ensure your bin is not put out more than 24 hours before collection and removed as soon as possible after collection. Please also ensure hedges, shrubs and low plants are not growing across the footpath.

Thank You

A.Bailey.

Clerk.

Sheriff Hutton Scarecrow Trail

The annual scarecrow trail this year will be held on <u>Sunday 8th July</u> between <u>10am and 4pm</u>. It has become an enjoyable annual event which raises much needed funds for Sheriff Hutton Primary School. Maps can be bought from the <u>school playground</u> on the day from 10am costing £3 each and there are prizes to be won for the most popular scarecrows as voted for by you!

There will be a cafe open at the school run by the pupils for some well-earned refreshments when handing in your completed map after the trail, as well as a tuck shop and a chocolate tombola!!!!

A presentation ceremony will take place at about 4pm to present the much sought after "Golden Scarecrow Trophy" and the runner up prizes! There will also be a prize for the first completed map drawn out of the hat!!!!

There is a varied selection of scarecrows this year spread all over the village so come along with friends and family to enjoy a nice walk round the village and help raise some funds for school.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Father Stephen was our speaker at our June meeting. Father Stephen talked about his many years spent at Castle Howard as the curator of the now defunct costume galleries.

After these closed he became an English Orthodox priest at the church of St Anne's in the Groves. He regaled us with much hilarity about his time at Castle Howard, everyone really enjoyed themselves.

Our speaker at the next meeting on the 11th July 2012 in the village hall will be Ann Brown and she will speak about "What Baby Wore Yesterday." Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

LTA and Wimbledon Tickets. The club has joined the LTA and one of the benefits is an allocation of Wimbledon tickets. To be eligible club members must register for British Tennis Membership, (BTM) with their places to play registered as Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. To do this log on to the LTA website, choose BTM registration and fill in your details. We didn't have enough members registered this year to get any tickets so please take the time to do it for next year. The club will hold a ballot for any tickets allocated. Junior members can also register and may also be interested in the LTA website. Contact me if you have any problems with registering.

Home Fixtures for July. Hovingham League, Thursday July 5th, July 12th, Monday July 2nd, July 23rd all at 6.30pm. Saturday July 14th, July 28th at 9.30am, Sunday July 1st, July 22nd at 10.00am.

League Report. The teams are half way through the fixture list and despite bad weather most matches have been played. Wins have been hard to come by as the standard in all the divisions is high. Hopefully the second half will see more success...

Social Tennis. Both the Ladies sessions continue to be well supported with the added coaching sessions on a Wednesday morning from Damien Galloway, an LTA Coach, who we are very pleased to welcome as a member of the club If you are interested in joining these sessions please contact me for details.

Club Night is on a Wednesday evening and could do with more support. This is often the only time members who work can get a game so come along and have some extra tennis. We would like to offer some evening coaching sessions, contact me if you are interested.

Junior Tennis. The junior sessions are proving popular and Rob, the coach we have had in previous years has been doing 4 sessions for us. The Tuesday sessions will run until July 17th.

Junior Competition This will be held on July 13th at 6.00pm for juniors aged 11 to 16 years. The competition will end the Friday club nights.

Ann Brotherton Cup Competition. The club are running the competition this year and it will be held at the courts on Sunday July 13th at 10.00am. The competition is mixed doubles and will be run as a round robin. The competition is for any club members in the Hovingham League teams and I hope we will be able to provide some players. Entry fee is £3.00 per couple, entries by e mail to me please.

Wimbledon will be in full swing as you read this, if it inspires you to take up tennis come along to any of our social sessions or contact me:

Josephine Johnson Secretary. E mail josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878626.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

An invitation from Ryenats, (Ryedale Natural History Society) to join them on a botanising trip to Hutton Common was a fine opportunity for several new members to see a wide range of plants. These included six different kinds of speedwell and a variety of British native orchids including the Greater Butterfly orchid, Fly orchid, Common Twayblade, Common Spotted and Early Purple Orchid. It was a really enjoyable day and in a day of torrential downpours, we somehow managed to miss the rain, definitely an added bonus. Next month's event is unusual in that it will be held on a Sunday. The date will be **Sunday 8th July** and the trip will be to Dalby Forest and Bridestones: meet at the Village Square near the Highwayman Pub at 10am, bring a packed lunch or alternately there is a café where some refreshments can be purchased. It is an all day trip but we should be back in the village by 4pm at the latest. All visitors are welcome and anyone wishing to come along and join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 or 878404. Membership is £10.00 for the year.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall - 200 Club

247 members took part in the June draw, £25 each to numbers 7, 46, 49, 208 and 210

Village Ramble

Make the most of 'high summer' by joining the Village Ramble on **Wednesday**, **25th July**. Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. An exhilarating 4-5 mile walk in the glorious North Yorkshire countryside is followed by a pub lunch. We get back to the village by 3pm.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JULY

Sheriff Hut-	1st	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
ton					
	8th	10.30am.	Joint Africa Worship		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice HC & shared lunch- Sutton		
	22nd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	29th	10am	Benefice HC at Farlington		
Farlington	8th	11.15am	1662 HC with Sue Nightingale		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice HC & shared lunch- Sutton		
	22nd	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
	29th	10am	Benefice Holy Communion		
				_	
Marton	1st			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	15th	10.30am	Benefice HC & shared lunch- Sutton	6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	29th	10am	Benefice HC at Farlington		
Stillington	1st	11am	Village Praise & BBQ on Green		
	8th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice HC & shared lunch- Sutton		
	22nd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	29th	10am	Benefice HC at Farlington		
Sutton	1st	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	8th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice HC & shared lunch- Sutton		
	22 nd	2pm	Service at Sutton & Huby Show		•
	29th	10am	Benefice HC at Farlington		

EVENTS

10 th Tuesday	Benefice Council Meeting – 7.30 Parish Room, Sutton
14 th Saturday	Africa Concert – 5.30pm Vicarage Garden
17 th Tuesday	PCC Meeting – 7.30pm Miss Ward Room

NOTICES

There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 9th July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School House, Tel: 878754] as soon as possible.

Concert and BBQ for Africa Sat 14th July from 5.30pm in Sutton on the Forest Vicarage Garden.

All proceeds from the evening go to Kyoga Village Medical Centre, Uganda (where Laura Ellis is going as a volunteer in August).

Tickets (including food): Adults £10; Under 18s £5; Under 5s free.

Bouncy Castle, Treasure Hunt, Raffle, African-themed Mask Competition for Children, Bar, Popular music performed by local families.

Tickets available from John Oakley, Caroline Hunt, Rev. Chris Ellis (01347 810251) or benefice.admin@gmail.com (Advance Booking is essential by Weds 11th July).

THE METHODIST CHURCH

Minister:-Revd Graham Peaden, 28 Balfour Way, Strensall, York. YO32 5AH Tel. 01904 491950

July seems to be a month when lots of people go on holiday so we hope those of you who do will have some nice weather to enjoy your change in environment. It is also an occasion when you may meet people for the first time and make new friends. We find out that we share similar interests and practices. Last Sunday we were pleased to welcome a lady and gentleman from Belfast who were staying at the caravan park and came along to share in our form of worship. They said it was very much like what they were used to at home. So we hope as you explore new places and have different experiences they will become happy memories and enrich your life when you return home.

A warm welcome awaits at all our Sunday services and other activities so please feel free to come and invite any visitors who may be having their holiday in our lovely environment.

Sunday services in July

1st 10.30 a.m. Revd Richard Andrew
8th 10.30 a.m. United service at Parish Church 6.30 p.m. Revd Graham Peaden (Communion)
15th 10.30 a.m. Revd Graham Peaden (Communion)
22nd 10.30 a.m. Mrs Lydia Harrison
29th 10.30 a.m. Revd Graham Kidman

Other Activities

Wednesday 8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers for 20 minutes

10.00 a.m. Drop in for coffee in the Miss Ward room. 6.15 p.m. Singing Group on 4th July only this month.

Moving on

First, a big thank you to all of you who came to the Pentecost service in the garden at Westfield Farm in May. The sun shone – remember - and we could almost see the Holy Spirit hovering over us. The flames from the BBQ completed the picture. I have a beautiful cross, and two lovely vases to remember you by.

We have been a part of the community here since 1976 and it is hard to move on. I have been chairman of the playgroup, secretary of the Village Hall, helped Joy Farnaby with the youth club and then became involved with St Helens church. Here again I have been nurtured in my faith by you all, especially since I became a Reader in 1985.

We are not sure what the future holds - who will buy the house, when that will be or where we will settle. God likes to keep us on our toes, just like the wind at the Pentecost service which blew everything about. I will take a sabbatical and re-charge some batteries. Change is the one certainty in life.

Sheriff Hutton is a village where lots of things happen – 350 people eating tea in the sunshine on the day we celebrated the Queen's Jubilee, for example. I hope that the community will blossom and grow despite the current financial difficulties in the country at large. It is the people not the clergy who create community, the Body of Christ. And make things happen. Someone explained when I was ordained that God only ordains those he can't leave on their own...

We are all asked to keep moving in the power of Christ. We are pilgrim people and our song as we travel is: 'Alleluia, Christ is risen. He is risen indeed alleluia.'

May you keep travelling and growing with God as we journey on. Revd Sue Nightingale

Christian Aid

I am delighted to report that we have had an amazing response to the Christian Aid envelope scheme during the week 13th-19th May.

The sum raised was £494.48, but that was not all! A further £327.00 was raised from the benefice (the five parishes) at the Pentecost Service held at Westfield Farm on 27th May, courtesy of Nick and the Revd. Sue Nightingale.

Many thanks to all who participated and donated so generously to this very deserving cause. Freda Piercy

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

This month we have two events to look forward to. The BBQ is on Sunday, 8th July at 13.00hrs at Minster View, High Stittenham by kind permission of Mr & Mrs Paul Drury. Entrance is by ticket only. On Monday 16th July we have arranged a visit to Havoc Hall garden, Oswaldkirk. Please meet in the Village Hall car park at 7pm. to arrive at the Hall for 7.30pm.

Just a reminder that on Tuesday, August 7th from 7 to 8pm at the Village Hall, there will be the weigh-in for the Potato Competition, and the measuring of the Sunflower heads. Also in August we have our annual Village Show. The programme and schedule will be distributed to every household. Please read it carefully as some classes and details may have changed from last year. You will find an entry form on the next to the last page of the programme. Please fill this in before bringing your exhibits to the Village Hall for registration. Everyone is welcome to the show, whether competing or admiring the exhibits. You can also enjoy afternoon tea. So put Saturday. August 11th at 2.30pm in your diaries now. Helen Loynes

Castle Open Day 2nd June.

It was overcast and chilly, but, at least, it did not rain or dull the enthusiasm of over 200 people, including many children, who turned up to enjoy picnics, children's games, a fun dog show, ice-cream, cream teas, historical talks, and a tug-of-war. Charity and other stalls were well-attended. Considerable sums of money were raised for local and national good causes. A big thank you goes to the many people who kindly contributed their time and effort. Richard and Jenny Howarth

Sponsored Walk for Adoption UK and Diabetes UK

Between 21 and 27th July, Charlotte and I are going to walk half the Coast to Coast Walk from St Bees in Cumbria to Keld in the Yorkshire Dales. We are doing this with Dad, my best friend Vanessa Hull and her Mum and our dogs Tali and Kaya. My Mum and Joe are the support team putting up tents and providing food.

We are hoping to raise money for two charities which mean a lot to us: Adoption UK and Diabetes UK.

If you are able to make a donation please visit the Just Giving website http://www.justgiving.com/Anna-FitzGerald1 for Diabetes UK or http://www.justgiving.com/Anna-FitzGerald2 for Adoption UK Thank you very much for your support.

Ellie and Charlotte FitzGerald

Sheriff Hutton Play Area

We are still looking for people willing to serve on the Committee. It is not a difficult job and does not involve spending a lot of your precious time. Whilst we do need people who have children who use the play area, we also need people who do not necessarily have young children, but who have an interest in doing something for the community.

We need to look for opportunities for funding, and do regular walks around to do visual checks on the equipment and play area. Perhaps the thought of being on the committee puts you off, but if you feel you would like to help with these then please do contact either Penny Bean on 878392 or Caroline Hunt on 878242.

Thank you Penny Bean

Thank You

Congratulations to the organizers of our wonderful Jubilee Celebrations. A very big thank you to all who helped in any way to make this event such a happy family occasion. It was truly a Diamond Day. Three cheers to you all.

Sheriff Hutton Castle plays host to Monkey Bike Fundraisers and the Yorkshire Air Ambulance on Saturday 7th July!

Come along to the Castle from 3pm to 5pm to welcome both a group of 'Medieval Monkeys' and - operational duties permitting - a Yorkshire Air Ambulance helicopter! The Monkey Bike riders - who will be dressed in medieval garb and travelling on very small motorcycles of Japanese origin - will be stopping off at the Castle for the second year running as part of a 300-mile, two-day sponsored tour around an assortment of medieval locations. Richard and Jenny Howarth are very kindly opening the grounds of the Castle to villagers to allow them to meet and greet the quirky fundraisers and the Air Ambulance crew while, hopefully, boosting the coffers of the YAA charity along the way!

Nicky Massen - YAA Regional Fundraising Manager

Sheriff Hutton History Group

We had a very good response from lots of visitors to the History Group tent at the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations. Many thanks to the people who lent items for the display. Many items also came from the Archive collection. Thanks to the members who, as stewards, spent time chatting to the public. There have been some very encouraging responses including a surprise donation from the Village Hall Friends, profit from the BBQ and bar – many thanks!

Dates for your diary

Wednesday JULY 25th 7.30pm at Greystones. Theme 'Memories of village traders and businesses'. Visitors and new members welcome.`

Sunday AUGUST 12th 2-4.30 pm Afternoon Tea in the Garden at Greystones, The Green (indoors if wet!) Cake stall, raffle etc

Come and discover the history of Greystones! What you see now has only been there since 1953. What was there before then?

Margaret Thompson (Chair person) 878465

Message From the Jumblies

Despite the bad weather we had a fantastic jumble sale to raise money for the RNLI. The Malton support group had really gone to town with masses of jumble and delicious cakes. Because of the wet weather we were unable to use the outside area, which meant it was a bit of a crush in the hall, but no-one seemed to mind. Thank you so much to everyone who supported the sale by giving jumble and coming along to buy. The total raised was £1801, which brings our running total this year up to £9,304. The next Jumble Sale will be on September 1st in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support.

Our last event before our summer break will be the Summer Coffee morning on 7th July at Midway, Main Street, raising money for Help 4 Heroes. Please do come along and spend a pleasant morning in good company. Delicious homemade cakes and second hand jewellery will be on sale.

We always enjoy this event, so we look forward to seeing you there.

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Queen's Diamond Jubilee Celebrations.

A HUGE THANK YOU to all who helped in any way to make this event such a successful and memorable day. The weather was kind to us, and the Queen thanked us! The evening barbecue and bar made a small profit which has been given to Sheriff Hutton History Group.

The next meeting of the **'Friends of the Village Hall'** will be on Tuesday 3rd July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Anybody interested in helping with future village events is most welcome.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Coffee morning Thursday 5th July 2012 at The Lodge. Sheriff Hutton. 10am -12pm. There will be books a cake stall, plants for sale and a raffle. Donations of cakes, plants and raffle prizes will be gratefully received. Many Thanks, Barbara Grinham.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday**, **5**th **July** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but

consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. The next date for the health visitor will be on 6th September.

Neighbourhood Watch

Thankfully local crime is effectively non-existent, as previously reported the Police are still actively dealing with the usual traffic offences – speeding, non-use of seatbelts, careless driving etc, however anti-social behaviour and criminal activity currently do not present any problems. Touch wood!... Please, however, remain both vigilant and cautious regarding portable and/or valuable items left outside during these warmer summer nights.

I am advised that there are a number of 'scams' being perpetrated via both unsolicited telephone calls and e-mail – if you are in ANY doubt as to the authenticity of the person/organisation do not divulge personal information. No bank (or other financial institution) will ask you for account details and/or passwords over the phone or by e-mail. If you suspect you have been targeted contact the organisation by your normal method and report any suspicions you may have.

For anyone wishing to informally speak to our local Police, please note that PCSO Nicki Pounder will be available on 29 June at the Village Hall between 10.00am and 12.00pm.

As a reminder to all, in the event of you needing to contact the Police for non-emergency matters the new telephone number to use is 101- don't be frightened to use it. All emergency calls are still to be made to 999.

The next meeting is scheduled for 7.00pm, Tuesday 17 July 2012 in the village hall, Sheriff Hutton. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as a coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris Hudson on 01347 878389.

Alan Pitman 1st June 2012

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 13th and 27th July.

B B Q and Sponsored Walk

In aid of Marton Church Loo and Car Park Appeal
Sunday August 12th BBQ from 2p.m. Walkers from 10 a.m
£7.50 for the BBQ salad and pudd. £2 for little ones (Sponsors BBQ included) BYOB or donations
The walk is jolly good fun from Hovingham to Waynefleet, you can join in at various points
particularly Terrington for the last amble.

Info for forms etc: mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk or tel David and Mandy 878 344

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Approaching the middle of the season we are still awaiting the true beginning of summer and the ability to put away the winter woollies for the year.

We have drawn the players for the club knockout competitions and now begin the battle to establish the club champions in the singles, pairs and team competitions.

Competition is fierce among the members and the final winners will have fought hard for the trophies that will be presented at the club annual dinner at the end of the season.

We have recruited some new members in the village but are always on the lookout for new talent to boost the membership, do come along on a Monday evening when we have a social gathering each week and see if perhaps you have the skills that will one day make you a club champion.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

The poor weather has meant a number of games being abandoned without a ball being bowled and led to inconsistent performances from both teams. The 1st XI are currently 8th in Division 3 while recent good results from the 2nd XI has moved them into 4th in Division 7 and within striking distance of the leading teams. The results for the month up to 16th June and individual performances are listed below:

19th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Woodhouse Grange 2nd XI by 90 runs

Woodhouse Grange 2nd XI 169-7 (Wayne Fawcett 5-40); Sheriff Hutton 79 (Chris Megone 24)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Dringhouses 2nd XI by 10 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 141 (John Armitage 29); Dringhouses 142-0

26th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Hovingham 1st XI

Hovingham 240-5 (Richard Armitage 3-51); Sheriff Hutton 180-9 (Nick Schofield 38, Tom Harrison 25 Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Huby 2nd XI

Sheriff Hutton 221-4 (Geoff Schofield 72, Vijay Jayagapol 42, Chris Megone 39, Johnny Uttley 28) Huby 125-7 (Mick Bradley 3-31)

2nd June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Ripon 1st XI by 6 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 156 (Eddie Hull 50, Tom Harrison 35); Ripon 157-4

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Civil Service 2nd XI by 72 runs

Sheriff Hutton 160 (Johnny Uttley 45, Jag Gopalappa 30); Civil Service 88 (Wayne Fawcett 4-26, Mick Bradley 3-22)

9th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Pocklington 1st XI - No Play due to waterlogged pitch

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Carlton Towers 2nd XI

Sheriff Hutton 178-8 (Vijay Jayagapol 37); Carlton Towers 127-8 (Mick Bradley 3-24)

16th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Sessay 2nd XI – No Play due to waterlogged pitch Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Drax 2nd XI – No Play due to waterlogged pitch

Forthcoming fixtures for July are:

Pilmoor Evening League: Wednesdays 4th July (H), 11th July (H), 18th July (A), 25 July (H)

1st XI League: Saturdays 7th July (H), 14th July (H), 21st July (A), 28th July (A)

2nd XI League: Saturdays 7th July (A), 14th July (A), 21st July (H), 28th July (H)

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 overs per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so please come down to watch and support your village team.

Farlington Summer Banquet Sunday 5th August 5.30 – 10pm

Dining with a Difference! Experience an evening out enjoying a meal in a tepee style marquee set in the glorious countryside of Farlington. The menu offers Pimms and Canapés on arrival, Roast Pork (or vegetarian option) served with a range of quality salads, Delicious Desserts, Cheese & Biscuits and concluding with coffee and mints. There will be a cash bar for drinks to accompany the meal. The price is just £20 per person and the money raised will be for Farlington Church's urgently needed replacement heating.

Tickets from:

Margaret Singleton (878735), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Sally Downing (878745)

Dates to Note

August	5 th	5.30 – 10pm	Summer Banquet for Farlington Church – save the date
	11 th		Village Produce Show in the Village Hall
	12 th		Walk and BBQ at Waynefleet in aid of Marton Church
	12 th	2-4.30pm	Afternoon Tea at Greystones in aid of History Group
September	1 st		Jumble Sale in Village Hall for Macmillan Cancer Support
	12 th		Art Group AGM
	22 nd		Macmillan Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
October	20 th /21 st		Richard III at Sheriff Hutton – Revealed! At St Helen's
November	12 th		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall
December	2 nd	2.30pm	Swinton Brass Band Concert in the Village Hall

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings: 01347 878 267

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Oil and Gas Qualified
Boiler Replacements &
Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems
Bathrooms and Kitchens

Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing: MOT Preparation
Used Car Sales

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm Tel: 01347 878 332

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...
Still running off your Old Aerial System?....
We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 678 823

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523 Mobile : 07704 403 358

Derek Precious

Oil Heating Services

Plumbing : Central Heating Installation : Maintenace Tel : 01904 760 413 Mobile : 07740 493 903 www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

Scissor Line Salon

Unisex Hairdressing & Beauty Room In

STILLINGTON

Main Street, next to the Primary School Open ~ Monday - Saturday

call us on 01347 811 757

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances: Scrap Metal Wanted Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124

Mobile: 07912 892 451

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

NICOLA'S CUISINE **OUTSIDE CATERING**

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

> Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

The Wedding Affair

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504 enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk www.theweddingaffair.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Cavenagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, Plants and Gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

> Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Duo Designs

Designed and custom made furniture

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing in all styles and materials.

> Contact, Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879 056

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Hare&Co 🐿

A professional accountancy service personalised to you and your business.

We offer a full range of accountancy services, that can be tailored to your business needs.

Please call or email for a free consultation.

01904 692585 enquiries@hareandco.co.uk

Linzi

Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton Pilates, Circuits and Stretch. Swimming Teacher (STA) Private or group lessons

01347 878743 or 07807 331838

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

TimetoDrive.biz

Thornton Le Clay based driving school

- Lessons for new and qualified drivers
 - Night time and motorway lessons 1st 4 hours £60, 2hour lesson £42 find out loads more on my website www.timetodrive.biz

or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work **Hedge Cutting** Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Foresttry QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered) Chipper for Hire with Operator Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 g.unsworth@btinternet.com

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Village Regular Weekly Activities

Thiago Rogalai Trockly Motivitios						
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	7 – 8.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church			
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Cof-	Methodist Church			
		fee				
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Tod- dlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Gentle Exercise	Village Hall
				7.00pm	Endurance and Cardio	Village Hall
				8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	12 –	Playgroup Lunch	Village Hall	12.30 –	Playgroup	Village Hall
	12.30	Club		3pm		

Additional Activities in July

Addit	ionai <i>r</i>	ACTIVITIES III JUI	'y		
Tue	3 rd	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meet in the Village Hall		
		8.00pm	Playgroup AGM		
Wed	4 th	6.15pm	Singing Group in Miss Ward Room		
Thu	5 th	10 – 12noon	YCA Coffee Morning at The Lodge, York Road		
Sat	7 th	10 – 12noon	Coffee Morning for Help for Heroes at Midway, Main Street		
		1pm	Puddleducks opening		
		3-5pm	Monkey Bikers at Castle for Yorkshire Air Ambulance		
Sun	8 th	10-4pm	Primary School Scarecrow Trail starts School Playground		
		10am	Field Naturalists to to Dalby Forest and Bridestones meet Village Square		
		1pm	Gardening Club Barbecue at High Stittenham		
Mon	9th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall		
Wed	11 th	7.30pm	YCA in Village Hall 'What baby wore yesterday'		
Fri	13 th	10-12 noon	Super-mobile library in Village Hall Car Park		
		7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall		
Sat	14 th	5.30pm	Concert and BBQ for Africa in Sutton on Forest Vicarage Garden		
Mon	16 th	7pm	Gardening Club to Havoc Hall, meet in Village Hall Car Park		
Tue	17 th	7.00pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting		
Wed	25 th		Gardening Club overnight trip to Cambridge		
		9.30am	Village Ramble- meet in Village Hall Car Park		
		7.30pm	History Group at Greystones 'Memories of Village Traders'		
Fri	27 th	10-12 noon	Super-mobile library in Village Hall Car Park		
		7.30pm	History Group meeting at Greystones, The Green		

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~
To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)
Items for the August Village News should reach the editors by July 18th

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests